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Minutes of Meeting
January 4, 2024
Vice Chair, Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 4:30p.m. Also attending was Board Member, Peter Lawler & Health Director, William Holt.  2 Absent Board Member Paul Thompson, & Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.

Health Director’s Report’s: 
BOH draft budget  

Discussion of the FY2025 BOH department budget.

Approve minutes of November 16th BOH meeting. Tabled 
Updates:

Status of system installs applied for during extension of time:
a-141A North system nearing completion.

b-12 Chaplin Hills system nearing completion.

Status of new soil testing applied for during extension of time:

Jackman Street (Map 20 Lot 67) – 30.1 acres, proposed 4-5 lots; postponed by applicant, will only be allowed if weather is favorable, as determined by Health Director.

Status of complaint 17 Elm Street – Order to Vacate the occupation of a camper located on the property:
Occupant relocated to rooms inside of dwelling, disconnected water source, disconnected sewer pipe.  Camper is personal property and can remain on property, provided they remain in compliance with Oder to Vacate. Owner contacted Building Department for permit for existing electrical connection. 

Owner contacted Town Clerk for dog licensing requirements.

Status of Housing complaint at Trestle Way:

Agespan and Protective Services have been contacted and are working with the occupant to correct the existing hoarding conditions in hopes that the occupant can remain in the unit.  We have issued an Order to Correct, but have postponed a Condemnation Order and Order to Vacate, until such time as all efforts to assist the occupant have been exhausted. An eviction process (January 8th) has been initiated by the Management of the facility if the issues cannot be resolved by the time of this meeting.  

Status of permit renewals/inspections:
All businesses, and individuals (both residents and non-residents) have 

been notified of the required renewal dates of their permits.  Most have 

responded and renewed, those that have not will receive reminders this  

week.  

All required semiannual inspections of food establishments, residential 

kitchens, etc; have been completed. 

Adjourn:

P.L. made motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:02 PM seconded P.T. called for a vote – all in favor – unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

_______________________





________________________                                    Paul Thompson -Vice Chairman
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